Dear Parents and Students:

We hope everyone is doing well. The last several weeks of school have been different than
anything we have experienced in the past. We have had to make changes to almost everything
normally done in the classroom. One thing that has not changed, though, is the requirement to
complete your senior project.

The committee has received several questions in regards to the senior project. You should be
continuing your work on the project requirements as discussed with your advisor. During the
summer months, you should continue work on all of the written components such as the
resume, cover letter, and application.

The summer months also provide the perfect opportunity for students to visit colleges, meet with
recruiters, and job shadow. We realize this may present a challenge this year with the
Coronavirus situation. We encourage you to participate in these in-person meetings only if you
are able and feel comfortable doing so. If the in-person arrangement is not doable, we are
providing two alternatives.

The first alternative is to participate in phone or virtual meetings with college representatives,
recruiters, or businesspeople . The second option is to research your two colleges, military
branches, or businesses/professions. You should then use the information gathered through
your meetings or research to complete the questionnaire as normally assigned.

If you have any additional questions, please consult the senior project page on the school
website at www.sssd.com.

We hope you have an enjoyable summer and look forward to seeing you in the fall as seniors!

Sincerely,

Senior Project Committee



